

Frontline Chronicles



A Monthly Publication of All Sufficient God Church

Dear Friends & Family

May, 2025







The flowers are in full bloom.

Nathan and Dawn Pietsch

Nathan preaching at the House Church.

Don't Curse Your Life

By Nathan D. Pietsch

In the month of May, I noticed more and more people speaking curses from their mouths. People seem to be more high strung and negative. As a result, the words that emanate from them are damaging and destructive.

Your words have creative power. If you speak negativity or curses over yourself or others, those evil words begin to manifest. In a message I shared pertaining to the power of our words, one of the Scriptures I quoted was Proverbs 18:21. In the New King James Version, the Bible says, "Death and life are in the power of the tongue, and those who love it will eat its fruit."

On the positive side, you can also speak blessings out of your mouth. When you place blessings on your tongue, your life will reflect those words. It is a Biblical principle. What you speak is what you get. The Bible says in Job 22:28 (NKJV), "You will also declare a thing, and it will be established for you..."

I encourage you to take note of the words that come out of your mouth. Are you speaking death, or life? Are you speaking curses, or blessings? Your life will reflect what your words are saying. You do not want to curse your life, but you should desire a blessed life that reflects the Heavenly Father, Jesus, and Holy Spirit. The next time you catch yourself talking negatively, replace your language with blessings. Begin to monitor your speech and see how your life might change.





Nathan preaching at the House Church.



Nathan preaching at the House Church.



Dawn with her flock of chickens.



One of our roosters wanting a hug.



The ministry house where we have stayed.



A nice walking bridge at a local park.